Environmental Information Regulations 2004 – low-emission vehicles  
Your request for information has now been considered. 

You asked:
Does the council have any measures which incentivize the use of low-emission vehicles such as reductions in parking permit costs or parking charges?  What is the incentive? If money is saved, please state the amount. 
What criteria does the vehicle need to meet to qualify for the discount?
How many individual vehicles have used the scheme in each of the years since it has been in place? This can be financial or calendar years.  
Answer: 
Under the provisions of Regulation 9 of the EIR, we must advise you that Leicester City Council holds no records regarding this matter.

Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice, and the provisions of Regulation 12 (4) (a) of the EIR have effect, namely that the Council does not hold the information requested at the time of the request.

The Council does not yet have any incentives for low emission vehicles re: parking permits or charges. At present at Council car parks, including park & rides, the Council provides free energy but still expects the full parking charge to be paid. This is on the basis that the financial loss from the free electricity is much smaller than the gain from the parking charge.
The Council’s Air Quality Action Plan, http://www.leicester.gov.uk/media/180653/air-quality-action-plan.pdf, includes targets to reduce fossil fuel car ownership to improve the environment of Leicester and its people’s health.

In 2015, the licensed taxi and private hire policy was reviewed. Amongst the changes was the introduction of the financial incentive of a free licence fee to taxi drivers if their vehicle has a Euro VI engine or a half price for a Euro V. 
The current fee structure gives a 50% discount for only Euro VI or Ultra Low Emission Vehicles (ULEVs).
The Assistant City Mayor has recently approved a temporary relaxation of our age policy for hackney carriages to encourage the uptake of ULEV hackney vehicles when they become available.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

